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Meeting Minutes
 
Town Board Members Present:   Mayor Brenda Kozlowski- Presiding; Vaughn Rasband, Mike Smith, Darrel Nish, Brent Broadhead
Staff: Clerk-Arlene Buehler, Public Works-David Hendricksen 

Public: Robert Kozlowski, Tracy Webster, Peggy Sabey, Tyler Dow, Brandon Jackson, Carleda Jackson, Shawn Taylor, Mignon Probst, Chris Burnard, Heidi Burnard.
Meeting called to order at 6:59 p.m. 
The meeting is called to order, Arlene Buehler (clerk) brings the meeting to order and proceeds with the usual procedures.

Pledge of Allegiance: Vaughn Rasband
Opening Prayer: Darrel Nish 
Swearing in the new Mayor – Brenda Kozlowski: The clerk asks Brenda Kozlowski to stand, and raise her right hand, and repeat the Oath of Office. 

Swearing in of the elected board members, Vaughn Rasband & Michael Smith: The clerk ask both elected members to stand, raise their right hand, and repeat the oath of office. After the swearing in of all new elected officials the meeting is turned over to the new elected Mayor Brenda Kozlowski.
Meeting Minutes Approval for December 2017 Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to accept the minutes as they are written. Darrel Nish seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. The minutes are approved.
Financials For December 2017 Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to accept the financial reports for December. Mike Smith seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. Financials are approved.

Public Comment: Mignon Probst responds with her feelings about the new monthly newsletter that was put out by the Mayor & clerk. She felt like it was very beneficial for the residents.

Petition to Amend Charleston Plaza Subdivision – Tyler Dow, Clerk reports of the Planning commission’s recommendation which was to accept the amendment of Charleston Plaza. Tyler Dow explains that with the road realignment and the re-arrangements of the lot lines they are amending the existing subdivision. Mike Smith makes a motion to accept the amended Charleston Plaza subdivision. Vaughn Rasband seconds the motion. Voting goes as follows:
Aye
           Nay             ABSTAIN       
Board Member Brent Broadhead
   X





Board Member Vaugh Rasband
   X






Board Member Darrel Nish 

   X





Board Member Mike Smith 

   X









Mayor Brenda Kozlowski   

   X

The amendment is approved.

Tyler Dow asks to explain a couple procedural things that need to happen, there will be a couple quit claim deeds that they are working on that will need to be prepared and signed. The clerk explains that in a prior meeting with Mayor Kowallis, Tyler, Wes Johnson and the clerk, they had all agreed the best way to handle the conflicting procedures was to have all documents prepared in advance and held in escrow and upon completion they would all be signed and recorded all at once.

There is discussion of what the plans as far as a service station on the corner. Mr. Dow states the wanted to put a Maverick which was their first choice but they have been scared off and more than likely it will be another chain that goes in.

Resolution #2018-01 Meeting Schedule for 2018: Meetings for the following year will be as follows:
Town board meetings the first Thursday of each month, the planning commission will be held the fourth Thursday of each month and the Land Use Appeals Authority will meet as needed or as otherwise noticed. Darrel Nish makes a motion to accept resolution # 2018-01 the meeting schedule for 2018. Vaughn Rasband seconds the motion. Voting goes as follows:
Aye
           Nay             ABSTAIN       
Board Member Brent Broadhead
   X





Board Member Vaugh Rasband
   X






Board Member Darrel Nish 

   X





Board Member Mike Smith 

   X









Mayor Brenda Kozlowski   

   X

Resolution #2018-01 is approved.

Resolution #2018-02 Appointment of the new Treasurer – Mayor Kozlowski states that she has asked Michael Smith to be the new treasurer and he has accepted, and with the board’s approval he will assume those duties as soon as possible. Duties are as follows: reviews and signs the checks, reviews and initial’s deposit slips, and makes deposits at the bank. Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to accept resolution #2018-02, Darrel Nish seconds the motion. Voting goes as follows:
Aye
           Nay             ABSTAIN       
Board Member Brent Broadhead
   X





Board Member Vaugh Rasband
   X






Board Member Darrel Nish 

   X





Board Member Mike Smith 

   X









Mayor Brenda Kozlowski   

   X

Resolution #2018-02 is approved.
Resolution #2018-03 Re-appointment of the Deputy Treasurer – Mayor Kozlowski asks the board to support her decision in re-appointing Vaughn Rasband as the deputy treasurer, he will carry out the duties of the treasurer in the treasurer’s absence. Mike Smith makes a motion to approve resolution #2018-03 the re-appointing of Vaughn Rasband as the deputy treasurer, Darrel Nish seconds the motion. Voting goes as follows:

Aye
           Nay             ABSTAIN       
Board Member Brent Broadhead
   X





Board Member Vaugh Rasband
   X






Board Member Darrel Nish 

   X





Board Member Mike Smith 

   X









Mayor Brenda Kozlowski   

   X

Resolution #2018-03 is approved.

Resolution #2018-04 Job Assignments for 2018 – Mayor Kozlowski Reads the job assignments she has proposed and asks if anyone has any comment. Discussion of a conflict of interest with Darrel Nish and the roads assignment and changes are agreed upon. Mike Smith makes a motion to approve resolution #2018-04 Job Assignments with the discussed changes. Vaughn Rasband seconds the motion. Voting goes as follows:
Aye
           Nay             ABSTAIN       
Board Member Brent Broadhead
   X





Board Member Vaugh Rasband
   X






Board Member Darrel Nish 

   X





Board Member Mike Smith 

   X









Mayor Brenda Kozlowski   

   X

Resolution #2018-04 is approved.

Clean-up Month Discussion – Mayor Kozlowski explains that before she had gotten elected a resident has approached her and suggested a cleanup day or cleanup month. She proposed to bring in a dumpster and allows the residence to dump old rubbish and larger items that they may not have the ability to remove. We also need to donate our help with time, equipment, and muscle to help our neighbors to keep their yards up to the standard that we all want to see in Charleston. It is agreed that we should plan and notify the residents of the plans and availability of the dumpsters when the time comes and continue to make the necessary arrangements.

Staff Reports: Clerk- reminds every one of the dinner at The Dock of The Bay January 18, 2018 at 6:00pm. Also reminds the board members that have signed up of the conference Saturday

The 6th we should all be here at the Town Hall at 6:30am so we can arrive at the location by 7:30 am and check in on time. Dave Hendricksen reports that there is a Wedding scheduled at the building that day so we should park in the other parking lot. Mike Smith – nothing. Vaughn Rasband – nothing. Brent Broadhead – nothing. Darrel Nish - asks about the road by lake and the pull off, do we have any recourse in getting the UDOT to improve that area. Dave explains we have asked for years and there is really nothing we can do that he is aware of. Mayor Kozlowski reports that Dave has been working hard on getting the office ready for her and hopes to have it ready soon. She acquired a couple new chairs and is donating a desk. She is excited to have it complete. As a final note she would like the board to give her their opinion on the carpet in the offices. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m. 
Submitted by Arlene Buehler

_________________________

